DECEMBER 24, 2017                                                     FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
Parish Safety Advisory Committee………………………..Fr. Dan
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9am-2pm; Friday 9am-noon. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656

HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 12/23     4:00PM  +Ray & Cecile Leger

                                    r/b Lisa & Gary Gauthier

Sun 12/24   7:00AM  People of the Parish
                    8:30AM  +Dorothy Guerci

                                    18th Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b Steve & Sue Murphy
                  11:00AM  + Rita M. Hall

                                   21st Anniversary Remembrance

                                   r/b Hall Family
CHRISTMAS MASSES

Sun 12/24    4:00PM  +Fr. Francis X. Sullivan

                                     r/b Harrington, Snoddy & Phaneuf Family
                   10:00PM  +Catherine Boucher

                                     r/b Family
Mon 12/25 10:00AM +John & Emily Ferry
                                     r/b daughter Irene
Tue 12/26     7:00AM  +Susan Sarro
                                     14th Anniversary Remembrance  
                                     r/b Maureen, Wayne and Stephanie
Wed 12/27   7:00AM  +Marlene Fondakowski
                                     r/b Family
Thu  12/28   7:00AM  Communion Service 
Fri 12/29      7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 12/30      8:00AM  +Grimaldi & Fisher Families
                                     r/b Family
                                    MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
             3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                    3:45PM CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                     4:00PM  +Collette Valois Kimmel
                                    Birthday Remembrance

                                   r/b mother Lillian Valois
Sun 12/31   7:00AM  +Fr. Francis X. Sullivan
                                    1st Anniversary Remembrance

                                    r/b Michael & Mary Zyra
                    8:30AM  +Kevin Regan
                                    3rd Anniversary Remembrance
                                    r/b Family
                  11:00AM  + Theresa Forcier
                                    6th Anniversary Remembrance
                                    r/b Roger Beaudoin
MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE! 

MAY CHRIST’S LIGHT BRING BLESSINGS TO YOU!

FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…  
     It seems as though this year more than ever – we need to welcome Christ’s Light of Love and Peace into our world! With an increase in natural disasters like the hurricanes and wild fires which have devastated parts of our own country as well as other places, and with an ever increasing threat to safety with shootings as the result of individual mental illness, depression, or dissatisfaction, or the threats of terrorist attacks from ISIS, we would seem to be in a place to see the ever increasing contrast between the darkness that can overcome the world and The Light that illumines that darkness in the person of Jesus Christ!  
     Where there is darkness – Christ Light is always able to overcome the darkness. We celebrate His Light in His Birth this Christmas, and we also celebrate the light that each of us bears as Members of His Body in the world! Where acts of violence and devastation occur, there are also acts of kindness and giving that are drawn forth from humanity as bearers of Christ’s Light! 

     This year we have adopted in our Religious Education Program and in our Parish in general, the theme – “If We Are The Body – His Body, then…”. It is meant to be a reminder to us that if we are His Body, then we can bring His Light, His outreached Arms, His Compassion, Love and Peace to a world very in need! I hope that you will enjoy the special Christmas Gift we are giving to every family or individual in the Parish this Christmas! It’s a Music CD by the Christian Musical Group – “Casting Crowns”. We hope you will enjoy this wonderful and inspiring and faith-filled music this Christmas Season! I would like to draw your attention to the Song on the CD - “If We Are The Body…” The words are on the flyer enclosed with the CD and speak of the fact that if we are indeed His Body in the world, then our arms will be reaching, our hearts will be consoling, our words will speak comfort in the dark recesses of the world. You will also see with the CD a flyer with this theme which we will continue to focus on during our Annual Wednesday Evening Lenten Series which will begin on February 21, and continue each Wednesday Night of Lent at 6:30pm in the church. We have some wonderful speakers lined up this year with messages of hope and light for a world greatly in need of that light! I hope you will mark these days of Lent on your Calendar now, and plan to join us as a Parish Community to be uplifted by the light others have brought into the darkness of our world! I hope it will inspire all of us to take an active part in truly being the Body of Christ in the world, in whatever way that we can!
May God Bless You this Christmas Season and Always,                                    Fr. Dan

SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+THERESA FORCIER
5TH ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Roger Beaudoin 
SPECIAL INTENTION CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 
+KEVIN J. REGAN
3RD ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Lynda & Family Members
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 
+ELLEN KENNEDY
ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by Sheila & Pat Conroy
SACRED HEART CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of 
+LEON POTHIER
5TH ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

r/b Wife, Children and Grandchildren
SOLEMNITY OF MARY,
THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD MASSES

(New Year’s Eve & Day)
Sunday, December 31 Vigil Mass at 4:00PM
Monday, January 1, Mass at 10:00AM 
PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
HOLIDAY PARISH OFFICE HOURS

Please note that, following the Diocesan Schedule, Offices are closed from Monday December 25, 2017 through and including Monday January 1, 2018. We will be in the Parish Office part-time during this week, so please call the Office before stopping by. Thank you!
ENRICH YOUR HOLIDAY EXPERIENCE

Saturday, January 6, 2018 at 6:00pm, here at Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Church, Schola Nova will perform Still, Still, Still – a winter holiday program drawing on the tradition of Lessons and Carols begun in the 19th Century and now practiced by choirs all over the world. These concerts/services feature nine text reads complemented by choral selections sung by the audience and Schola Nova. Music will include pieces by composers from the Renaissance to modern times. The Concert is FREE but a goodwill offering will be gladly accepted.
REGISTER IN THE PARISH
If anyone is joining us this weekend and would like to make our Parish your “home”, we would love to have you! Please pick up a Parish Registration Card on the tables with the bulletins, fill it out and drop it into the collection basket.

INTERNATIONAL PEACE LIGHT

The “International Peace Light” has arrived at our church. This light comes from the Grotto of the Nativity in Bethlehem and has been spread each around the world through the efforts of the Boy Scouts. You can read more about the Peace Light on the Bulletin board in the entryway to the church from the portico. The Peace Light will remain in the Church from Advent and Christmas, through the Feast of the Epiphany on January 7. Let us pray that all of us will help spread Christ’s Light in the world by being Ambassadors of Peace this Advent and Christmas Season!

DECEMBER 30/31
THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY & JOSEPH
READINGS

Old Testament:    Genesis 15:1-6; 21:1-3
New Testament:    Hebrews 11:8, 11-12, 17-19

Gospel:   Luke 2:22-40

READERS

 4:00PM  John Lanoue
               7:00AM  George Plante 

8:30AM  Kthy Sitler                       11:00AM  Rob Stevenson
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM  Ken Malo, Rochelle Benoit, Jim O’Connor,

                 Beth Modlish
  7:00AM  Steve Murphy, Dave Trotman, Alex Trzasko III
  8:30AM  Donna Whelan, Bruce Campbell, Mary Regan
11:00AM  Mikey Hebda, Diane Sullivan, Lisa Stawasz, 

                 Linda Gerlip

JANUARY 1

SOLEMNITY OF MARY, 

THE HOLY MOTHER OF GOD

READINGS
Old Testament:    Numbers 6:22-27
New Testament:    Galatians 4:4-7

Gospel:   Luke 2:16-21

SUPER BOWL RAFFLE
During December and January we will be running a “Super Bowl Raffle” for the opportunity to win a $750 Gift Certificate from “Best Buy” for a large screen HD TV, or an appliance or computer of your choice, or a prize of a $150 Gift Card to Big Y for all the fixings for a Super Bowl Party or for groceries! Just take an envelope from the marked baskets near the bulletins, write your name and number on the envelope and place $10 cash or check made payable to OLBS, and place it in the collection basket in December or January. The winners will be pulled on January 27. The proceeds from this raffle will benefit the Fund for a New Heating System for the Parish Center. 

THANK YOU – BULLETIN ADVERTISERS
At this time of year we want to thank all those businesses who advertise in our bulletin throughout the year. We appreciate your support of our Parish in this way. Our bulletin company provides this weekly bulletin - free of charge – to our Parish each week, but they depend on local business advertising for the bulletin, as a source of revenue. Thank you to all those who advertise in our bulletin! For any businesses or parishioners that might be interested in placing an ad, please contact John Patrick Publishing at 1-800-333-3166.


OUR STEWARDSHIP

December 10, 2017
Regular and Development (gold)                  $  9,361
Budget Requirement per Week                        11,100 
                                                           (deficit)  (1,739)
THANK YOU!

COLLEGE OF OUR LADY OF THE ELMS

The annual Diocesan Appeal for the College of Our Lady of the Elms — the Catholic college of western Massachusetts — will be made throughout the Diocese at all Masses on January 6 and 7. Elms College educates young women and men to be reflective, principled, and creative learners in the tradition of the Sisters of St. Joseph, and offers scholarships for students to make this faith-based education more affordable. The need for your support is great. We urge you to take part in this effort, and there is an envelope in your packet for this purpose. We also encourage you to check with your employer to see if they offer a matching gift opportunity. For more information about how you can support Elms College, log onto their website, www.elms.edu, or call 413-265-2214.
RCIA

The preparations for Christmas include buying or making gifts for those whom we love. You can give no better gift than the gift that God has given to us: his Son, Jesus. Invite someone who is not Catholic to attend Mass with you at Christmas. For more info about RCIA, the process for individuals to become Catholic and receive the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and the Eucharist, contact Deacon Paul Federici at deaconpaulf@comcast.net or 562-3450.

DECEMBER/JANUARY “POOR BOX”:

KATE’S KITCHEN
The December 2016 / January 2017 Poor Box will be for Kate’s Kitchen, which serves lunch 365 days a year and a brown bag supper on Wednesdays.  

Poor Box envelopes are on the left side table in the Gathering Space - please place in the collection basket.
BEQUESTS
We have been blessed as a parish over the years, to be named in Parishioners’ Wills and Trusts, and we are always grateful for such gifts! Please consider remembering your parish in your Will, as a lasting legacy to the parish. May God bless you, and THANK YOU!

ONGOING COLLECTIONS

Church Gathering Space:
New Parish Center Heating System Fund is currently $7,823.00
Parish Center Lobby:
Hope Phones makes phones available for medical personnel in Third World Countries. Donate used cell phones (working or not) in the Hope Phones suitcase.

224 phones have been collected to date
Bethlehem House, Inc. is a non-profit organization located in Easthampton which offers free pregnancy resources for women/families in crisis. They are always in need of baby blankets, diapers, wipes, baby shampoo, clothing, bottles, etc.
Westfield Soup Kitchen gratefully accepts the non-perishable food items collected here each weekend - cash donations may be sent to: Westfield Soup Kitchen, P.O. Box 2017, Westfield MA 01086.
Green Shed:
Bottles & Cans can be placed in the green shed by the ball field. As an ongoing fundraiser, our parishioners Ron Gerlip, Carol Conroy, and Joanne Fucci take care of redeeming these for us. Since 2007 we have raised $26,093.10
Online:
Our Parish can earn money on purchases you make through smile.amazon.com - it’s the same Amazon you know - same products, same prices, same service. Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament (Westfield, MA) is a registered charity with AmazonSmile. 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

TOPICS OF FAITH PRESENTATION
Joan Kelly, professor of Catholic studies at Sacred Heart University in Fairfield CT., will present “Engagement With God: Christian Spirituality is Engagement with God as God as revealed Himself to us in Jesus Christ,” on Saturday, January 13 at 11:30am at St. Mary Parish, 519 Longmeadow Street, Longmeadow. A $10 donation will be welcomed from those who can afford it. Please RSVP to the parish office at 413-567-3124.
PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE

Keep up with all that is going on in the parish – join our OLBS Parish Facebook Page today! Also check out our Bulletin Board in the entry hall in the church. 

LOOKING AHEAD TO 2018 IN THE PARISH

Sunday Evening Masses at 5:00PM

Jan 14, Feb 11, Mar 11, Apr 8
Knights of Columbus
Altar Server Breakfast – Jan 20

Priests Appreciation Dinner – Feb 9
Girl Scouts
Cookie Sales – Jan 13/14, Feb 3/4
Religious Education

First Reconciliation – Jan 27

Confirmation – Jan 28
“Souper Bowl” of Caring – Feb 4
First Communion – May 20

C.A.M.P.S High School Week July 30-Aug 3, 2018

Vacation Bible Experience 
Please join us this summer for “Ship Wrecked – Rescued by Jesus” Vacation Bible Experience. Kids ages 4 through entering 5th grade will venture onto an uncharted island and will survive and thrive with music, games, crafts, and Bible stories. Helpers for this program range in age from students entering 6th grade through adults. 
Vacation Bible Experience will take place

July 30- August 3, 2018.
Parish Adult Education

Various adult education opportunities continue. On Thursday mornings from 10-noon, adults gather for varying series of faith topics. All are welcome at the Thursday sessions!  Please call the Parish office for updates on topics and dates. 

Adult Bible Study

Tuesday evenings at 6:30 throughout the year.
JPII Crew – Parish Youth Ministry Activities
As we look ahead, we are excited about the events being planned for youth ministry in the new year!
~ Three Kings Party ~ 6th annual Family Irish Night, with basket raffle ~  Stations of the Cross ~ Living Last Supper ~ Holy Thursday 7 Churches tour ~ Vacation Bible Experience ~ Christmas Pageant ~ Bible Study ~ Service Projects ~ Ongoing Fundraisers ~ regular events in the Outlet ~ most importantly time to learn more about our religion and deepen our relationship with Jesus Christ. 
New for 2018: Youth Service Trip – To Knoxville, TN, June 19-24 with “Alive In You” Service Programs

All Parish Youth are encouraged to join us for any activity or event. Please contact Lisa at olbsccd@gmail.com or 562-3450 for more details!
SNOWCAMPS

Snowcamps is a high-energy, activity-filled spiritual experience designed specifically for 7th and 8th graders held at Camp Brookwoods/Deer Run in Alton NH. The highly concentrated experience is jam-packed with games, discussions, singing, and lots of new and different fun and crazy activities. Through it all your junior highers will see, hear and sense that Christ loves them and wants them to know the joy of living life to the fullest! There are 2 weekends to choose from – February 23-25 or March 2-4. Cost of Snowcamps is $183, which includes meals, lodging and all activities. Space is limited so register now at www.campsministry.com or snowcampsparty.com. For more info, contact Nick Morganelli at 949-0165.

MARRIAGE HELP AVAILABLE

Marriage help - If your marriage has become troubled and stressed, unloving or uncaring; even if you are divorced or separated but want to try again, the Retrouvaille program can help. Retrouvaille provides tools to communicate better, resolve conflicts fairly, and re-discover why you fell in love. The next local Retrouvaille weekend is January 19-21. Call confidentially 1-800-470-2230, email helds4marriage@gmail.com or go to helpourmarriage.com for information & registration.
 BAVARIA GERMANY TRIP
Travel to beautiful Bavaria Germany with Fr. Henry Dorsch, Pastor of Our Lady of the Lake Church in Southwick. Visit fabulous churches, a Marian Shrine, famous castles, historic cities, quaint villages and enjoy beautiful scenery. Nine days, seven overnights, August 21-29, 2018 with estimated cost of 2,500. To express interest and request further information and itinerary call 569-0161 or write to Fr. Henry at P.O. Box 1150, Southwick MA 01077 or email hlpdorsch@aol.com.
POOR BOX DONATIONS 2017
The following are the agencies and amounts collected in our parish “Poor Box” this year:

   Dec ‘16/Jan ‘17 – Samaritan Inn - $195
   Feb/Mar – Springfield Rescue Mission - $207
   Apr/May – The Gray House - $202
   Jun/Jul – Our House - $182
   Aug/Sep –Take & Eat - $282
   Oct/Nov – Helping Hands - $310
   Dec ’15/Jan ’16 – Kate’s Kitchen (ongoing)
Thank you for your support! If you would like to make a donation, envelopes for the Poor Box are located on the left side bulletin table in the gathering space, and can be placed in the collection basket. 
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